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 The light rail tunnel realignment resulted in violating the Downtown West EIR by bisecting the 
Downtown West area including the Historic Depot building. 

 The I-280 viaduct is completely missing resulting in a single electrified track south of Diridon. 

 
Please consider deferring approval of this RM3 appropriation and directing staff to refer the matter back to 
the Diridon Executive Steering Committee for further guidance. 
 
Thank you in advance for your leadership in putting this megaproject back on track. 
 
Roland Lebrun 

From: Roland Lebrun 
Sent: Tuesday, October 24, 2023 5:55 AM 
To: MTC Commission <info@mtc.ca.gov> 
Cc: Caltrain Board <board@caltrain.com>; Caltrain CAC Secretary <cacsecretary@caltrain.com> 
Subject: Item 7b RM3 funding for Diridon Station project 
  

Dear Chairperson Pedroza and members of the Commission, 

  

The intent of the attached letter is to alert the Commission to multiple issues with the proposed allocation of 
$30M RM3 Capital funds for the San Jose Diridon Station Project to Santa Clara Valley Transportation 
Authority (VTA) as follows: 

  

-          VTA is NOT the lead agency for the project 

-          The parcels in question are not (and cannot possibly be) required for the project 

-          The City of San Jose artificially inflated the value of the parcels through a CEQA determination 
that the Diridon Station Area Plan (DSAP) takes precedence over the Diridon Integrated Station 
Concept (DISC) 

-          VTA, Santa Clara County and the City of San Jose have a TOJD funding plan in place 

-          The agreed sale price is $23.8M, not $30M 

  

The letter concludes with a recommendation that the Commission direct VTA, Santa Clara County and the City 
of San Jose to proceed with their original TOJD funding plan and preserve RM3 funds until a lead agency 
responsible for delivering the project has been identified. 
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Sincerely, 

 

Roland Lebrun 

 

CC 

 

Caltrain Board 

Caltrain CAC 




